ANZPNA Treasurer’s Report for 2007-2008 Financial Year

The Association’s financial position continues to be sound although once again the account indicates a small “loss” for 2007/08. It should be noted, however, that membership fees received for 2008 do not appear in the accounts due to a late posting of the notice. Payments were not received until after June 30th and will therefore appear in the accounts for 2008/09.  In August 2007 I was informed that our auditors (Johnson and Greathead) wished to resign chiefly because they are based in Brisbane and I was in Adelaide. The executive (also the company directors) accepted the resignation and appointed Shearer and Ellis as auditors for the Association.

Once again this year we incurred “fees” payable to ASIC for a number of matters of compliance over and above the standard annual review fee. To some degree these reflect my own inexperience in dealing with the minutiae of the large number of ASIC rules applying to the dealings of incorporated bodies. As a result, the time and effort involved in complying with ASIC standards is disproportionate to the modest financial activity of the Association. I have referred to this matter in last year’s report and it is my view that it will continue to create problems in a recurring fashion especially for each newly elected treasurer. I intend at the end of my term to provide a short hand guide for future treasurers which may help. The guidelines for company officers on the ASIC website are substantial in length and I found some aspects difficult to understand.
The financial statements and associated documentation have been submitted to our auditors but I do not yet have their report. I have therefore attached a provisional set of statements and will provide the audited documents to the Association’s office bearers and company directors when they become available.
At the time of writing twenty-two of a potential thirty-four members are up to date with subscription payments. I will not be able to attend the Annual General Meeting and have asked the secretary to present this report on my behalf. I am happy to receive questions by mail or email.
Paul Henning

Honorary Treasurer

ANZPNA

